
Parish Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead 

Monday 16 January 2012, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman), Mrs A Thomas, A Jones, L Davidsen, 

                            Mrs H Bird, R C Terry, R Holroyd Mrs S Place 

                            also attending Cllr J Else WBC , and 16 parishioners.

        Apologies for absence:  Messrs, B Morgan and, Cllr D Harmer SCC

           A presentation was given by Mona Johansson from Surrey Community 

           Action on affordable housing and its needs within the village. It was suggested

           that a parish housing needs survey is a good starting point to see what is 

           needed, as this will assist in the overall review. 
        .

1.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.

2.0      MATTERS ARISING

2143
Illegal dumping on Federal Mogul site – SCC has now initiated enforcement action as no material has been removed from the site. A minor element of clearing has commenced, but this would be reviewed again by members. Total clearing was not apparent. Ongoing issue. 

2153
Excessive parking at Springfield – It was reported that the matter was still ongoing and WBC would be writing to the residents on the matter to see if things could be improved. Nothing further to report at this time.
2180
Trees on Burford Lodge Recreation Ground – Mr Holroyd has undertaken the 
clearing exercise and reported that the area looked a lot better, he suggested 
that it should be reviewed again next year.
2194
Parking outside the fish and chip shop in Milford Road in the lay-by and on

the footpath - Cllr Harmer suggested that if the Parish Council required dropped kerbs we should make a request to the SCC Local Committee Waverley. Awaiting feedback from SCC.
2209
The drainage ditch behind Hazelwood, which has an affect onto Milford Road
- This has been reported to SCC/WBC and has been ongoing. The Clerk would follow up with Mr Fowler, SCC, to find out the result of SCC’s attempts to jet out and clear the drain on Milford Rd, prior to any decision on asking WBC to clear the ditch. Awaiting information from SCC.

2216
Website update - Information has been uploaded by Mr Davidsen. He asked those Members who had not yet provided their max 100 word cv to do so as soon as possible, as he hoped the website would go live in the next few days. The web address is www.elstead-pc.gov.uk  

2259
Hankley Common – Landmarc - As land owners are proposing to close off the car parking areas on the Hankley and Elstead estates, the Parish Council reviewed this and expressed great concern at this possibility. Mr Murphy has written to Major (Ret’d) Bartlett to register the Council’s concerns and to press for a public meeting. The matter is still ongoing and pressure was being put forward for a public meeting. Mr Murphy advised that a meeting with MoD officials would take place shortly and the matter was regarded as a high priority for the Parish Council.  

2279
SCC super fast broadband invitation - Mr Davidsen was pursuing the matter generally and would keep the Members up to date with the current thoughts and what opportunities were available. More information would be issued to raise the profile and an item would be included in the Village News. 
2321
Parking around the Village – No discussion in Mr Morgan’s absence.

2322
Access to the common at the end of Redhouse Lane became waterlogged after 
heavy rain. It was agreed that Mr Taylor, SCC, would be asked to investigate.
2328
SCC - Community Funding - Mrs Thomas reported that the schedule of 
proposed works that fall under the community fund has been completed and 
sent to Cllr Harmer for onward transmittal to SCC Highways for them to 
undertake the works.

2327
Waste bin at The Moat -The Parish Council have agreed to provide a litter bin at the Moat and WBC have agreed to empty it. An order for the supply of the bin could now be placed by the Clerk. 
2330
Thursley Recreation Ground play equipment update - Applications for grant aid have been issued to BIFFA and Veolia Environment Trust, with results expected in shortly. BIFFA have made an award of £4000.00 towards the scheme. We are awaiting a response from Veolia. A meeting of the sub-committee would be called within the month to plan the next steps for the development. 
2332
Surrey County Council is undertaking a review of bus services in the county

and Mr Murphy had attended the seminar held on 6 December. Amongst its

proposals are the discontinuation of the Elstead - Farnham service altogether

and a reduction of the Elstead - Godalming service from hourly to two-

hourly. Mr Murphy has written to ask SCC to reconsider cutting the service

through Elstead, as all sections of the community rely on it. This matter will

 be ongoing.

3.0 BW 69 & 504

2305
Action on BW 69  rests with the County Council who are in the process of designing and pricing two alternative maintenance schemes: to reinstate the Definitive Map route and to create an edge of Common route. The matter is  still ongoing.



2306
As a result of flooding BW504 is now almost impassable on foot, even in dry weather. Walkers and riders are unable to access this popular route, which is the only alternative to the long-blocked BW69. SCC has written to the MoD to ask them to clear the clogged ditch draining the Common, which is the cause of the flooding. Mr Murphy has also taken the matter up with the MoD. The MoD is responsible for clearing the ditch, but at the area is an SSSI NE would first need to give approval. NE have indicated that such approval would be forthcoming.

4.0 RECREATION & LEISURE FACILITIES – LONG TERM PLAN

2339
Mr Murphy has prepared a report on the issues associated with short term and long term planning for leisure facilities on the recreation grounds. The revised draft was reviewed and a number of suggestions for amendment were proposed. Mr Murphy agreed to revise the paper in the light of the comments made  and to include specific proposals for adoption in a final draft for consideration at the next meeting. 
5.0      SCC ZEBRA CROSSING

2340
The design for the Milford Road zebra crossing has now been completed by SCC Transport Department and funding has been allocated. The crossing is currently undergoing a SCC safety audit and final sign off. Cllr Else would also be seeking additional traffic calming in due course. Mr Murphy commented that traffic calming  proposals had been under discussion for a number of years and should be considered further once the crossing is in place.

6.00
ELSTEAD CRICKET CLUB REQUEST FOR A GRANT FOR 
UNDERTAKING BOREHOLE PROCESS


2341   The Council agreed unanimously to grant the Elstead Cricket Club up to 
£250.00 (or half the cost, whichever is the less) as a contribution towards the 
cost of an initial survey on the viability of a borehole to irrigate the Thursley 
Road Recreation Ground, as it was felt the long-term financial savings and 
environmental benefits justified such a project. If it turned out to be a 
practicable proposition, the installation of  the borehole would need to be 
funded largely from grants from sports funders and other providers. The 
motion was proposed by Mr Jones and seconded by Mrs Thomas.

Mr Murphy declared an interest in the item and did not vote on the application for the grant.

7.00
CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU (CAB)
2342    CAB has requested a grant, which members reviewed and agreed that it was 
not able to support the request as the service was not provided directly to or in 
the village.
8.00
WAVERLEY HOPPA REQUEST FOR GRANT

2343
A request for a grant had been made by WBC Hoppa. Aafter a general
debate it was agreed to grant £500.00 towards this service as it was deemed to
be an important service for many Elstead residents, particularly the elderly. It was proposed by Mr Murphy and seconded by Mr Terry. The motion was carried

9.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2344
The reports received were noted.

2345
WBC – Parish and Town Councils regarding neighbourhood plans - A paper has been issued on whether this should be undertaken by the Village. Further information would be forthcoming. The Parish Council have already undertaken one of the key tasks in that of a Village Design Statement.

2346
WBC – Town and Parish Council Settlement audit questionnaire - The Clerk would complete it by the return date.

10.0      CORRESPONDENCE 
-
-

11.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2347
Accounts for payment:

 The following accounts for January are presented for payment:              £

*
C P Newman
- Salary January (net), meeting copies, mileage,             394.14                                                  

*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                    78.00

*
Elstead URC – Hire charges                                                                     56.00

*
Veolia Environmental Services – Bin emptying                                     46.80

*
Pan Garden & Estates Ltd – Picnic area                                                 40.00

*
Richard Knight – Routine maintenance                                                 177.00 

*
A D Jones – Planting to war memorial                                                      21.65

*
Maxwell & Co – Preparation of salaries                                                   72.00

*
Pat Murphy – Chairman’s allowance                                                     112.50

*
Charles Aldred Ltd – Thursley Road Rec entrance resurfacing         4,840.80 

*
R Stacey – Burial and stonemason attendance                                         70.00 

12.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

2348
A number of items were noted on maintenance issues; these will be dealt with 


and included on the maintenance schedule.

2349    It was raised that a number of power cuts occur in the Village on a regular 
basis. Mr Murphy was arranging a meeting shortly with Southern Electricity to 
review the matter.

2350
Mr Jones raised the issue of a Spring Clean Day again this year, it would be 
considered at a future meeting.

2351
Mrs Thomas advised that the Village Hall was in need of some further 
maintenance and possible installation of solar panels. This was noted.

2352
Mrs Bird asked if the Parish Council was considering anything to mark the 
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee. This is to be raised at the next meeting. It was

pointed out the Elstead URC were holding an event and this would need to

be co-ordinated, should the Parish Council wish to undertake anything.
13.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS

2353
Hankley Common was again high on the local agenda of residents and what was going to happen on the proposed closure of the DZ car parking area. Mr Murphy again advised that every possible avenue was being discussed with the MOD to reach a compromise. It has been suggested that a public meeting would be a way to air the various issues and to find a satisfactory outcome to the problem, Mr Murphy would pursue the matter again with the MOD, in association with Councillor Else.










Meeting closed 21.50

Page 1
PAGE  
5

